


Sincerely, 
Carmen Sutter 
360-771-3997
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Brian Connelly <bsconnelly@mcpsmt.org> 
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Public Comment <publiccomment@mcpsmt.org> 

Thu, Feb 6, 2025 at 1 :23 PM 

I am a teacher in the district. I have worked to minimize distractions I. The classroom due to phones for years. This year, 
with a school-wide policy, has been the most successful. If one teacher is trying to enforce a policy and others are 
allowing it, the enforcing teacher is "a jerk" and the distractions overwhelm the curriculum. The word distraction is an 
understatement; these are addicts, this substance (the phone) is designed to hijack their brains and it works. The number 
of academic challenges it presents, from properly sourcing information to learning how to construct a persuasive opinion 
are beyond the scope of a 15 year old brain. They need help, they need guidance from parents, teachers and elders, but 
the devices undercut that guidance and make everything much harder when they are present. 

Brian Connelly 
he/him//his 
Hellgate High School Science 
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I would just like to comment in regards to changing the spring break schedule, that I am in support of moving the date IF 
nearby districts schools and child care providers will also be adjusting their spring break. There are many families that 
have children enrolled in an MCPS school and a feeder school like Bonner, Target Range, etc and making sure that they 
can align as closely as possible is important. 

Also, many of us utilize spring break camps through Missoula Parks and Recreation, the YMCA or other organizations, 
and it is vital that those organizations are able to provide care during spring break, and so I trust that their availability is 

consulted for this decision as well. 

Thank you for your time and work each of you do! 

Laci Rathbun 
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Sun, Feb 9, 2025 at 6:56 PM 

Good evening school board members! I would like to urge you to NOT approve the budget cuts that include the Fine Arts 
Supervisor. Missoula prides itself on the Arts and they positively impact children greatly in a variety of ways. To cut this 
program and this position would further injure our art programs and without a doubt would negatively impact kids city 
wide. This budget cut could lead to the end of programs that Missoula kids have benefited from for many years- and what 
a disservice that would be. Art education encompasses a lot and if you look at the research for how the Arts positively 
impacts children, schools and communities - you would not consider this cut. 

I thank you for your time and hope that you will stand with our kids. 

Lindsey Schultz 
ERA Lamros- Assistant 
[Sent from my mobile] 




